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2022 Dates to Remember 
 

➢ Friday 18th November 
Grade 2 Sleepover 

➢ Monday 5th December 
Swimming starts for 2 weeks 

➢ Monday 5th December 
Funfields Grade 6  

➢ Tuesday 13th December 
Orientation day  

➢ Wednesday 14th December   
Grade 6 Graduation  

➢ Thursday 15th December  
Presentation evening 6.30pm 

➢ Friday 16th December 
Swimming carnival 

➢ Tuesday 20th December  
Last day term school finishes at 1.30pm 
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From the Principal’s Desk   

Our Remembrance Day service was respectfully commemorated by all our students, and it was wonderful 

that members of the local RSL and the Strathmerton community joined with us. A highlight for all the 

students was a flyover of three aircraft from the Murray Border Flying Club, which made the service even 

more special.  

FUN RUN 

The Fun Run was a great success and lots of money was raised for the P&F. Special thanks to our P&F 

volunteers for cooking the free BBQ for the students to enjoy. 

THE DINOSAURS HAVE BEEN! 

On Wednesday, Wendy, from Museum Victoria, came to school with an exciting display of dinosaur fossils 

and other artefacts. The Prep to Year Two students were very engaged in her presentation and learned lots 

about dinosaurs and the Museum. Next Monday, all students will have their final visit from the Bendigo 

Science and Discovery Centre with a science lesson on wind tunnels. 

RESIGNATION 

I have tendered my resignation as Principal of Strathmerton, to the Regional Director, effective from the 

end of the year. 

I have made this decision, because I feel I need to slow down after so many years in the Department of 

Education, to enable me to enjoy other pursuits.  

Strathmerton Primary is a wonderful school with great kids and supportive families, and I have thoroughly 

enjoyed my six years here. I feel privileged to have been given the opportunity to be the Principal and I’m 

proud of the progress the school has made during my time here. 

The Department will now put out an Expression of Interest for an Acting Principal to take over in Term 

One, 2023. Then, during Term One the ongoing Principal position will be advertised, with the new Principal 

to commence in Term Two. 

 Geoff Weppner.  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Strathy Stars 

Sophie Hughes, Marie Steiner,  

Zane Helmore-Keast  

and Macy Carter 

Literacy Award 

Lily Humhreys-Spaul, Lara Graham, 
 Annalise Wood and Angus Berndt 

Numeracy Award 

Claudia Ciccone, Levi Spaul, 
Sammie Wren and Rylee McFarland 

Garden Award 
Aden McGill 

 



 


